Woods Cross Elementary-- Community Council Meeting --  Jan. 20, 2021
Zoom call began at 4:05 PM  
In Attendance: Chris Mikell, Ellen Rasmussen, Annika Wiggins, Samantha Harris, Lisa Paxton, Bret Crockett, Buck Ekstrom, Suzanne Dixon, Cindi Bergman, and Wendy Cowan.
· Mr. Mikel welcomed everyone and we began with the pledge of allegiance. 
· We reviewed the minutes from both the December 2nd and 18th meetings concerning the teacher grant money. We awarded approx. $6200 to teachers and classrooms. All were notified and about 85% have now made their purchases. Chris wanted to make certain that no one was left out. Lisa Paxton motioned to approve the minutes and Samantha Harris seconded the motion.
· Lisa Paxton gave a PTA Update. The Spirit nights have been bringing in some money. The most recent was Bahama Bucks and we have scheduled Panda Express on Feb. 16th and Black Bear Diner on March 23rd.
· Positive behavior is being addressed for students in the Golden Wolverine notes and for faculty with the Staff and Teacher of the Week recognition signs and their favorite treat. Mr. Ekstrom expressed his appreciation to the staff and students.
· Guest presentation by Peter Vanderlinden (district assessment supervisor)  He gave a 15 minute presentation on preparing our third graders to be global citizens and asking which skills and dispositions they will require living and working in our changing world. He spoke of competency based learning and rewriting the standards to better prepare the students and asked for input from the council. Some mentioned that we need to recognize how diverse our world is and the importance of being accepting, respectful and responsible citizens. We need to be able to communicate adequately and keep our technology up to date in order to effectively interact.
· Principal Ekstrom reviewed the mid-year data in reading and math. The iReady  math scores improved significantly, and the Dibels reading scores also made growth. 
· The discussion of prior year’s implementation and expenditures included comments concerning a 4 day week, going back to a 5 day week, and other attendance issues. Mr. Ekstrom does not plan on our School Trust Land monies being decreased. The tutors are on a year to year contract. Some felt we could add more science, engineering, and technology. Ellen asked about the number of returning students as we anticipate next year with the effects of COVID. Overall the school district has lost about two thousand students to various things.  
· Our next meeting will be Wednesday, February 17th where we will discuss current year results and planning for 2022.  A motion to adjourn was made by Cindi Bergman and seconded by Annika Wiggins.  Meeting ended at 5:40 PM


